
Reg.No.: 004/2020 
  

  

 
European Association 

of Establishments for Veterinary Education 
 

 
 

 

EAEVE Office  Tel.: +43 1 512 33 94 

Hietzinger Kai 87  e-mail: office@eaeve.org 

A-1130 Wien   

Austria 

Dean Prof. Dr. Mihni Lyutskanov 

Faculty of Veterinary Medicine 

Trakia University  

 

Students Campus  

6000 Stara Zagora  

 

BULGARIA 

 

 

23rd January 2020, Vienna 

 

 

 

Dear Dean Prof. Lyutskanov,  

On behalf of ECOVE, who met on 11 December 2019, I herewith inform you of the Evaluation 

result, based on the ESEVT Full Visitation to your Establishment on 13 – 17 May 2019. 

The Committee concluded that the following Major Deficiencies were identified: 

1. Non-compliance with Substandard 3.5 because there is no acknowledgement of Day One 

Competences in all groups of subjects.  

2. Non-compliance with Substandard 4.6 because of insufficient adherence to biosecurity, 

safety and animal welfare legislation in some facilities. 

3. Non-compliance with Substandard 4.8 because the VTH does not provide 24/7 emergency 

services for companion animals and equines. 

4. Non-compliance with Substandard 5.2 because of insufficient clinical training in several 

species. 

5. Non-compliance with Substandard 8.9 because of absence of knowledge of Day One 

Competences affecting the overall process of assessment.  
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In accordance with the European System of Evaluation of Veterinary Training (ESEVT) and based 

on the educational requirements of the Directive 2005/36/EC as amended by Directive 

2013/55/EU, 

 

the status of the ‘Faculty of Veterinary Medicine, Trakia University’ is 

NON-ACCREDITATION 

 

In line with our agreement, please publish the SER and the Final Report on your website.  

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me (giovanni.re@unito.it), the 

Director of ESEVT (pierre.lekeux@eaeve.org) or the EAEVE Office (office@eaeve.org). 

 

Yours sincerely,  

 

Prof. Giovanni Re 

Chairperson of ECOVE 
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